ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 5
14 OCTOBER 2015

COMITÉ DE L'ENVIRONNEMENT RAPPORT 5 LE 14 OCTOBRE 2015

EXTRACT OF DRAFT ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 5 5 OCTOBER 2015 EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 5 DU COMITÉ DE L'ENVIRONNEMENT LE 5 OCTOBRE 2015

2014 DRINKING WATER QUALITY
MANAGEMENT SYSTEM ANNUAL REPORT

ACS2015-COS-ESD-0017

CITY-WIDE

REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS:

That the Environment Committee and Council:

- 1. Endorse the Operational Plan, and
- 2. Receive the 2014 Drinking Water Quality Management System Annual Report.

26

Mr. Dixon Weir, General Manager, Environmental Services Department (ESD), Ms. Tammy Rose, Manager, Drinking Water Services Branch, ESD, and Mr. Derrick Moodie, Manager, Development Review, Rural Services Unit, Planning and Growth Management Department, were present to respond to questions. Osgoode Ward Councillor G. Darouze was also in attendance for this item.

Questions to Committee touched upon changes to Ministry of the Environment standards referenced within the report, anticipated budget pressures, and issues pertaining to nitrate levels in the Shadow Ridge Development's communal well system (Osgoode Ward). At the conclusion of discussions, the report recommendations were put before Committee and were 'Carried', as presented, and Staff were directed to consider communications options to address landowners' concerns regarding the communal well system.

CARRIED

ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 5
14 OCTOBER 2015

EXTRACT OF DRAFT ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 5 5 OCTOBER 2015 COMITÉ DE L'ENVIRONNEMENT RAPPORT 5 LE 14 OCTOBRE 2015

EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 5 DU COMITÉ DE L'ENVIRONNEMENT LE 5 OCTOBRE 2015

DIRECTION TO STAFF:

That staff work with the Chair and Ward Councillor to look at options for an open house or other communication to residents and landowners with respect to issues with the Shadow Ridge Communal Well System.

27